
Dear Friends,

Walk by Faith ’09 Prayer Walk!
What a joy for Suzy to see many of you at this year’s 
prayer walk fundraiser in San Diego.  We sincerely thank 
each one of you that participated by walking and getting 
sponsors and also for those who generously donated to the 
cause.  We raised $32,000 for the new medical clinic 
building, which is currently under construction.  Our aim is 
to complete the building phase by Easter 2010.  Please join 
us in praying for this project, for the remaining funds to 
come in so we don’t need to delay any further.  The real 
blessing was having intercessory prayer for the ministry 
during the walk time and really lifting up the needs of In 
Deed and Truth Ministries in collective prayer.

Praying at This Year’s “Walk by Faith” Prayer Walk

Suzy Shares her Testimony!
One highlight for Suzy was sharing at the ‘Sisters in Christ’ 
women’s ministry at the Rock church in San Diego.  The 
Holy Spirit was moving powerfully in the hearts of the ladies 
as they came forward afterwards for prayer.  To hear Suzy’s 
testimony from that event please go to our website and click 
on “about us, the missionaries”.  Suzy also got to share in 
many homes and other meetings.  We were able to show 
our new ministry DVD documenting our work here in Sudan 
in detail.  The only down side was the time was so short and 
there were many people she desired to see but was not 
able to.  Thank you to those who hosted events and to the 
many that attended and we welcome you if you are on this 
mailing list because of Suzy’s recent visit.  We give thanks 
to the Father in every remembrance of you.

Three Teams!
November has been a very busy month here in Tonj!  We 
have witnessed God using the teams that visited and the 
staff here in an amazing way to preach His Gospel and 

share the message of his peace with the Dinka people in 
Tonj. The first team was from Rancho Del  Rey church, it 
was so good to have them for the second time this year, 
and they helped cover our pastoral  teaching, construction, 
serving in the clinic and organizing our medical store.  An 
extra blessing is that two ladies from their team stayed long-
term to serve us.  Stacie Larsen has committed to one year, 
helping Suzy with administration and compound duties.  
Sheena Chase is with us for 2 months, caring for the 
pregnant mothers in our clinic.  What a blessing it is to have 
these young ladies obey God’s call to go “into the world” of 
Sudan and preach the Gospel.  

Rancho Del Rey Team Outreach
Mostly I (Sabet) enjoyed going out with the team to the 
villages to show the Jesus Film and share the gospel. I 
loved the time for Silly Songs with Sheena, when she sung 
a Christian song with silly crazy movements and the Dinka, 
Bongo and Jur Chol people enjoyed it so much there was 
joy and smiles everywhere.  This then opened the door to 
share the gospel message, and the amazing thing, the 
adults were more responsive than the kids and village after 
village we kept seeing God working in the people’s hearts. 
The Jesus film is amazing; watching the movie on a big 
screen, literally in the middle of nowhere with no sign 
around of civilization!  Many, many souls were saved. 

Ted and Carlos!
This has been a year of returns and we were so blessed by 
Ted Miyake to come back for the second time with his 
buddy Carlos Salinas.  Ted worked on the finishing touches 
to the earth bag house he had built earlier in the year while 
Carlos stepped in and continued to cover the pastor’s 
discipleship training.  Both were a great support, exhorting 
us and encouraging us in brotherly love and sharing their 
wealth of wisdom which is much needed as we see the Lord 
growing our ministry.
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Carlos Salinas Steps in and Teaches the Pastors’

Horizon School of Evangelism Team!
Kristi Hamon, from Suzy’s home church in CA joined 6 
guys from the HSE team to come and serve us for over 2 
weeks.  Leo and Dave took over from Carlos in teaching the 
pastors, Kristi  and Kristina worked alongside our medical 
staff utilizing their nursing training, Josephine and Emily, 
Leo’s wife and 12 year old daughter, helped out in the 
pharmacy and lead us in worship, Natasha, Leo and 
Josephine’s 17 year old daughter, was able to serve in the 
medical clinic and observe the doctor as she is praying 
about being in medical missions.  On top of this daily 
schedule the team did numerous outreaches into the 
community and shared the gospel.
One of the highlights was sharing the Thanksgiving holiday 
with them.  Suzy actually flew in a turkey from Kenya and 
we had the best thanksgiving dinner ever followed by prayer 
and worship around a bonfire and taking communion 
together.

Thanksgiving Dinner

New Bibles for the Pastors’
Thank you to every one of you that gave us a bible for our 
pastors’.  The final day of the school  was very great to send 
these pastors home with their new received NIV Study 
Bible.  They have been waiting for them forever!!!!  What a 
joy to finally be able to bless them.

Pastor with New NIV Study Bible
One of the blessings we had while the teams were here 
are the members of the teams praying and encouraging our 
local staff, most of them are new in the Lord and are 
learning a lot from our daily devotion time and Sunday 
church service.  One couple, who are both working with us 
in our clinic, have been experiencing serious marriage 
problems and were already living separately.  After many 
prayers and counseling sessions with both of them we felt 
they were not getting anywhere.  I want to thank the Lord for 
Suzy and her persistence in praying and not giving up hope 
in counseling. God answered our prayers and the 
reconciliation happened!  We all  were jumping for joy to see 
how the Lord softened both hearts, we saw a change in 
countenance in the wife as they repented and forgave each 
other.  Please pray for Dorothy and Thon, their marriage, 2 
year old son Amin and the baby that will be born in January. 
“Blessed be the Lord, who daily loads us with benefits, the God of 
our salvation!  Psalm 68:19

Prayer Requests!
 Pray for the completion of the new clinic.
 Pray for long-term volunteers to partner with us.
 Pray for Sabet and Mark as they continue with Jesus 

film outreaches.
 Pray for Mark, Stacie and Sheena as they serve here 

over the next few months.
Thank you for partnering with us through prayer and 
financial support and let us know how we might pray for you 
also.

Serving Together,

Sabet, Suzy, Hannah, Jed and Agum Kuj

Overseas Address: Sabet & Suzy Kuj, P.O. Box 4513, 00100 – Nairobi GPO, Kenya, Africa  Email: suzy@indeedandtruth.org 
Tax Deductible Donations can be made payable to:  In Deed and Truth Ministries, PO Box 51253, Colorado Springs, CO 80949-1253, USA

For Stateside help and information contact: Jeamette Lock, Tel: (760) 707-7367  Email: jeamette@indeedandtruth.org
Web: www.indeedandtruth.org  Blog: www.indeedandtruth.org/blog
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